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Highlights
The Foundation has accomplished a lot in the year 2016. We are very grateful to
our donors, and we are proud to report that the seeds we have been sowing over
the past few years are bearing fruit. This year, we have:

- Three new beneficiary primary schools

- Given out HK$500,000 in scholarships, awards and sponsorships

- Held 3 fund-raising events

- Raised HK$850,000 with the support of friends and alumni
- Sponsored SJACS' robotics team to go abroad to participate in an international competition

Our newsletter has an precendented circulation of 8600 this year. We hope you
will be just as glad as we are to read about all that has happened this past year. Stay
tuned for more yet to come. Ad astra!

Editor Editor Layout & Design

Mr.Andrew Li Mr. Gabriel Gallardo Mr. Renji Wong



Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation

CHAIRMAN'’S MESSAGE

Dear Readers,

@ Rt HE RS

Thanks to our Advisors, Trustees, volunteers and donors, the Foundation, founded in Nov 2009, is
continuing to make steady progress and is gaining recognition in the community. Last year has been
particularly successful. We have raised a total of $850,000 and given out some $500,000. We now cover | |
beneficiary schools, including one secondary school and 10 primary schools, with student population

approaching 10,000.

Some examples of the Foundation’s work are:
* A University Scholarship Program for St. Joseph’s A-C School

* Brother Paul Sun Young Scholar Awards

* Commendable Performance in Conduct Awards

* Mr. Lee Hon Leung(Z & R) Memorial Best Improvement Student Award
* Non-Academic and Financial Assistance Scheme

* Free EyeGlass Service for Needy Students

* Various Scholarship Award Schemes for Primary Schools

Guided by the ideals of the late Rev. Brother Paul Sun, the Board of
Trustees is following a policy of extending the coverage of the Foundation’s
work. Meanwhile, three more primary schools will be joining, namely Lok
Woah Catholic Primary School, The Little Flower's Catholic Primary School
and Catholic Mission School. We are getting encouraging feedbacks from
the schools, teachers, students and parents alike.

In order to support the Foundation’s on-going program and various new initiatives, we have been very
active in fund raising. | expect that 2017 would be another busy year for us. Following our recent Halloween
Party at the Ocean Park, we are planning a Bicycle Charity Ride in January, a Charity Mahjong Tournament
in February, a Charity Interschool Schools Talent Show and a Charity Arts and Calligraphy Exhibition in
March. Please support us by joining some or all of these events.

Indeed, the name of the Foundation is spreading further. This year, the circulation of our newsletter will
reach the 8,600 mark. To increase our communication with Josephians and our supporters, we will post our
news on JA Facebook, our website (www.bpsf.org.hk) and BPSF Facebook page on a regular basis
(www.facebook.com/bpsf2014). We will also publish our newsletter on a half-year basis starting 2017.

To make your donation, please contact Aaron Ho, our Treasurer, who is always ready with the receipts
(tax-exempt) for you. The Foundation would also need more volunteers, and Trustee Daniel Li is

coordinating the recruitment effort.

| am very much looking forward to reporting further progress in my next update. Meanwhile, on behalf of
all the Trustees, may | wish everyone a happy, healthy and fruitful New Year!

God Bless!

Roger LAM
Chairman, Board of Trustees

Amen, I say to you, whatever you did for one of these least brothers of mine, you did for me. (Mt 25:40)




Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation

ABOUT US

Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation (the ‘Foundation’) is a charitable trust
body approved by the Hong Kong Government as a tax-exempt charitable organisation. The
trust document establishing the Foundation sets out the objective, operation, governance and
other provisions. The main aim of the Foundation is to promote education, as a continuation
of the significant work accomplished by our beloved late Rev. Bro. Paul Sun, founder of St.
Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese School (SJACS) and St. Joseph’s Anglo- Chinese Primary School
(SJACPS) Rev. Bro Paul Sun (20 November 1907 — 13 March 1986) lived a life of Catholic faith,
hope, and love. He dedicated his life to educating the young. In 1958, with the support of the
De La Salle Brothers, the Marist Brothers, and others, he established SJACS and SJACPS in a
small old villa, starting with 455 boys. Before returning to The Lord, he learned that his
beloved villa would be redeveloped into a modern primary school and a parish church. He
won the admiration and respect of his peers. He put SJACS and SJACPS under the special
patronage of St. Joseph, and instilled in us, his boys, the St. Joseph Family Spirit.

@ Rt HE RS

The Foundation is named in memory and in honour of this great man.

BENEFICIARY SCHOOLS

The Foundation proudly supports the following schools:

* St. Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese School

* St. Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese Primary School

* Kowloon Bay St. John the Baptist Catholic Primary School
* Jordan Valley St. Joseph’s Catholic Primary School
* Choi Wan St. Joseph’s Primary School

» Bishop Ford Memorial School

* Price Memorial Catholic Primary School

» St. John the Baptist Catholic Primary School

» Lok Wah Catholic Primary School”

» Catholic Mission School”

» The Little Flower’s Catholic Primary School”

*These schools are newly added in 2016.

Go, eat your bread with joy and drink your wine with a merry heart,

because it is now that God favors your works. (Ecc 9:7)



Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation
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YOUR DONATIONS AT WORK

HK$55,000 Raised for SJACS Robotics Team

The Robotics Team of SJACS won [st runner up pin the Hong Kong regional contest of MATE ROV, an
international underwater robotics competition organized by the Marine Advanced Technology Education

(MATE) Center. They went on to compete in the international final, which was held in the United States from
21 June to 28 June 2016.

The school appealed to the Foundation for support to send the nine-person team to NASA Johnson Space
Center’s Neutral Buoyancy Lab (NBL) in Houston, Texas for the finals.

We appealed to our donors, many of whom are Josephians themselves. They were proud to see students of
their school working hard and doing great things. Many thanks to our generous friends. We collected
HK$55,000 in donations, which were then given to St. Joseph’s.

The Foundation and its donors are incredibly proud of St. Joseph’s robotics team. We pray for further
successes in future!

Welcome Mr. Andrew Wu to
the Board of Advisors

It is a great pleasure to welcome Mr. Andrew Wu Kwok Keung to
join the Foundation as a member of the Board of Advisors.
Andrew brings with him a wealth of experience gathered over an
illustrious professional career. With open arms, the Board of
Trustees welcomes him and is looking forward to receiving his
valuable advice and support in fulfilling the goals of the
Foundation.

Andrew (Class of ’69) and his elder brother Louis (Class of '67)
attended St. Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese School. We are proud to
acknowledge them as true sons of St. Joseph’s.

Faithful friends are a study shelter; whoever finds one finds a treasure. (Sir 6:14)




Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation

@ Rt HE RS

YOUR DONATIONS AT WORK

Rev. Bro. Paul Sun Young Scholar Award

We are into the 3rd year of the Foundations' Rev. Bro Paul Sun Young Scholar Award program.

This award is given to outstanding graduates of our beneficiary primary schools who enrolled in St. Joseph’s
Anglo-Chinese School. This year the awards were given to Ho Chak Yin (SJACPS), Tang Yat Chun (JVS)) and
So Kam Lun (JVS)).

Award Ceremony Location:
Jordan Valley St. Joseph’s Catholic Primary School

No More Hungry Mouths!

The Foundation is making every effort to take care of all

beneficiary schools under its sponsorship program. In a recent regular
meeting with the management of St. Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese School,
mention was made of the need to prepare food for students who take
part in activities on campus when the canteen is not operating. At times
it could be up to dozens of students who need to be served.

We would like to thank our sponsor for this generous donation of two
cookers worth $10,000. Hurray! From now on, no more hungry mouths!

New Honor Roll at SJACS

An honor roll has been set up in the school hall of
St. Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese School to recognize the
past awardees of scholarships given out under the

Foundation’s University Scholarship Scheme.

Currently, the list honors |8 outstanding young
alumni. We hope that students of SJACS will
continue to work hard and strive to do their best.
Ad astra!
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Give and gifts will be given to you. The measure with which you

measure will in return be measured out to you. (cf Lk 6:38)




Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation

YOUR DONATIONS AT WORK

Giving out awards at Kowloon Bay
St. John the Baptist Primary School

@ Rt HE RS

On the morning of February 19, 2016, Foundation Trustees Mr. Aaron HO and Mr. NG Man-kin attended the
first semester awards ceremony of Kowloon Bay St. John the Baptist Primary School, one of the Foundation's
beneficiary schools.

Class of 2014 graduate and current SJACS FI student Ng Lok-hei (527%ER) was presented with the $10,000
Rev. Bro. Paul Sun Young Scholars Award under the recommendation of the principal for his outstanding
conduct and academic performance.

Other awards given out on that day were prizes congratulating the top performers in each class, and prizes
encouraging the best improvers in every class. These awards were worth $6,000 in total.
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For everything is from you, and what we give is what we have from you. (1 Chr 29:14b)
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Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation

YOUR DONATIONS AT WORK
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Let the children come to me; do not prevent them,
for the kingdom of God belongs to such as these. (Mk 10:14b)
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@ Rt HE RS

YOUR DONATIONS AT WORK

Speech Days 2015/2016

St. Joseph's Anglo-Chinese
Primary School

The Foundation proudly sponsored seven primary schools in
2015/2016 to encourage students in academic excellence and
wholeperson development. Naturally, we are more than happy to
attend the Speech Days of these schools to congratulate and show
our support to the outstanding students who are being awarded.

f
St. John the Baptist Price Memorial Bishop Ford
Catholic Primary School Catholic Primary School Memorial School

—— ]_]1'

Choi Wan Kowloon Bay St. John the Jordan Valley St. Joseph's
Baptist Catholic Primary School Catholic Primary School
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Whoever wishes to be great among you will be your servant. (Mk 10:43)
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YOUR DONATIONS AT WORK

SJACS 58th Anniversary and Awards Giving

On March 18, 2016. St. Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese School
commemorated its 58th anniversary. Foundation trustees Roger
LAM, Daniel LI, and Aaron HO were present to join in the
celebrations.

The day started with a flag-raising ceremony in the basketball court.

Then came the awards’ presentation ceremony in the Bro. Paul Sun
Memorial Hall. Awards rewarding the success of students in
academics and inter-school sports competitions were given out.

There was a report on Josephians who participated in a fireman's
training camp.

After the awards presentation, Fr. Doimo, parish priest of St. Joseph’s
Church, celebrated thanksgiving mass.

School supervisor Mr. Irving KOO gave a speech encouraging the
Josephian Association and all alumni to keep up the support for SJACS.

Principal Poon also made a speech, giving special thanks to the
Foundation and encouraging the students to reciprocate and support
the school whenever they have the chance after graduation like their
big brothers, so that the Rev. Bro. Paul Sun’s spirit can continue.

Trust in the LORD with all your heart, on your own intelligence do not rely;

In all your ways be mindful of him, and he will make straight your paths. (Prv 3:5-6)




Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation

FUND-RAISING EVENTS

Thank You to Mr. Richard Fung

“My father, aged 95, lives in Melbourne, Australia. He enjoys excellent health
and can still handle his brushes pretty well. His works were exhibited at a fair
in Melbourne last year and some were sold to raise funds for a charity. My
good friend, Richard Fung, Chief Executive of the Hong Kong Standards &
Testing Centre, learned about this good deed and offered to commission his
work. In return, a sum of $1,000 will be donated to the Rev. Brother Paul Sun
Education Foundation. In honor of Richard’s late parents, 32 & was the
request. The artist was most pleased to oblige. And the whole idea is very
much in keeping with the Josephian family spirit. So, here we have a very
satisfied and happy donor. Thank you, Richard!” (A report filed by Trustee
Andrew Li).

@ Rt HE RS

Halloween Party at Ocean Park

On 16 October 2016 (Sunday), the Foundation hosted
a fund-raising event at Ocean Park. Through the
generous contributions of our guests and friends,
almost HK$100,000 was raised for the Foundation.
We would like to thank all of our supporters for their
kindness and generosity, and are very glad that this
was a fun and enjoyable event for all.

Love bears all things, believes all things, hopes all things, endures all things. (1 Cor 13:7)



Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation

FUND-RAISING EVENTS

Foundation’s Charity
Mahjong Tournament 2016

@ Rt HE RS

The Foundation held its second charity mahjong tournament on
Sunday, 20th March, 2016, in a restaurant in Kowloon. Same as last
year, there were |2 contestants. The tournament started shortly
after 3 pm. The party was graced by the participation of May Li’s
mother, aged 86. She was quick to take the lead, but soon the
competition heated up and others caught up after some aggressive
play. After an intense series, Daniel Chan (‘75) got ahead pipping
Patrick Law (’74) by a slight margin. It was a pity that the reigning
champ, Russ Ko, was absent due to prior commitments.
Otherwise, he would have found Daniel a worthy foe.

The tournament and dinner was a successful event for the
Foundation, helping to raise more than $10,000 to support the
Foundation’s charity program. Special thanks were due to Andrew
Li, who sponsored the wine on this occasion, and May Li and Sandy
Lai for organizing the tournament. All are looking forward to the
next tournament, which we hope could become a quarterly event.

If you love me, you will keep my commandments. (Jn 14:15)
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FUND-RAISING EVENTS

Congratulations, Class of ‘76!

On the evening of Saturday, |16th October, 2016, the Class of '76, St.
Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese School held their 40th Anniversary party in a
hotel in Wan Chai. Thanks are due to the organizing committee
chaired by Daniel Lee Ka Leung. It was a truly grand occasion with
some 70 classmates attending, some of whom had been apart since
they left school. Including teachers and guests, there were almost
100 guests in total.

The guests were requested to draw a number of table prizes. The
wine for the evening was sponsored by the Foundation — with the
compliments of Andrew Li. The party was entertained by live singing
and music. It was a memorable party which lingered on till closing
time.

Congratulations, Class of '76! We are looking forward to your 45th
Reunion party.

SJAC 1976 40th Anniversary Party
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The Lord is my shepherd, there is nothing I shall want. (Ps 23:1)




Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation

FUND-RAISING EVENTS

Foundation’s Annual Dinner 2016

@ Rt HE RS

The Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation’s Annual Dinner
2016 was held on Tuesday, 26th July, at the Chinese Club, Central.
It is a great pleasure to note that the number of guests, patrons
and trustees who attended the event reached a record high this
year, showing the increasing support and recognition of the
Foundation’s work in the community. Our guest of honor for the
evening was Professor Lap-Chee Tsui, the former Vice-Chancellor
and President of the University of Hong Kong.

After a brief break, Mr. Matthias Li, the new Chief Executive of the
Ocean Park Hong Kong praised the growing achievements of BPSF
in a few short years. To conclude the evening, Trustee Mr. Andrew
Li gave the closing remarks, including a reminder to support the
next major fund-raising function, being the annual Halloween party
at the Ocean Park Hong Kong. Mr. Li also thanked all the sponsors
and supporters of the Foundation. It is always a great pleasure to
acknowledge donations. All in all, on this very occasion, the Foun-
dation received some $50,000 in donations made by donors pres-
ent that evening as well as others who were not able to attend,
including Dr. Victor Hsue, Dr. Lai Kang Yiu, Dr. Edmund Lee, Mr.
Vincent Cheung, Mr. Stephen Sheung, Mr. Ken Fan, Ms Kate Lam,
Mr. Siu Moon Tong and Mr. Frank Lam. Our special thanks go to all
of them.

Rejoice in the Lord always! Again, I say, rejoice! (Phil 4:4)




Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation

FUND-RAISING EVENTS

Visiting Chung Yung Cycle Co.

@ Rt HE RS

Chung Yung Cycle Co. ()M R E B /A F]) is one of the
Foundation’s first corporate sponsors. Managing Director, Mr.
Jason Lee is a Josephian (Class of '77), who has been running his
family bicycle business in Hong Kong successfully for over 30 years.

The topic of discussion for this meeting was to see how the
Foundation, in conjunction with the Josephian Association, could
organize a cycling event to raise funds for the foundation. At
dinner, they were joined by Russ Ko, another Trustee and Vice
Chairman of the Josephian Association and Mr. Fung Tak Choi,
Gilbert, a solicitor and Josephian (Class of '76). They shared a
productive time together exchanging ideas. Jason was extremely
helpful, eagerly sharing his past experience in such events. Some
initial ideas were agreed upon, paving the way to a more concrete
proposal. Jason was kind enough to commit to sponsoring the use
of bicycles and gift items.

In fact, Jason has been active in sponsoring cycling events, working
with at least three different charity organizations in recent years.
Indeed, we felt sure Chung Yung would be an ideal corporate
sponsor for such a fund-raising event.

Luncheon Meeting with SJACPS

On April 2 2016, Trustees Andrew Li, May Li, Daniel Li, William Hui, Aaron Ho and Roger Lam met with the
supervisor, principal, vice-principal and PTA representatives of St. Joseph’s Anglo-Chinese Primary School
(SJACPS) for lunch.

Both the school and the Foundation expressed a great willingness to explore new areas of cooperation.
Among the issues discussed were the “thru-train” mode between SJACPS and the secondary school; increas-
ing the sponsorship amount of the current scholarship scheme; details about the Rev. Bro. Paul Sun Young
Scholar Award; a potential scholarship for the top P.6 graduate of SJACPS; and current progress with, and
future developments of the eLearning initiatives at the school.

FIND US ONLINE

In order to improve our communications with our friends and supporters,
we post our activities and news on our online channels:

ﬂ Rev. Bro. Paul Sun Education Foundation Website
(http://www .facebook.com/bpsf2014) (http://www.bpsf.org.hk)

Give and gifts will be given to you. The measure with which you measure

will in return be measured out to you. (cf Lk 6:38)




Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation

UPCOMING FUND RAISING EVENTS

The Foundation is starting the year strong with a series of fund-raising activities in support of our initiatives:

@ Rt HE RS

Cycleathon T-Shirts

WHEN: Jan 22, 2017 (Sun) 9am WHEN: Feb, 2017
WHERE: University Station Tai Po

T-Shirts will available for sale beginning February
The Foundation, in cooperation with the SJACS 2017. Proceeds will go to supporting the
PTA, and under the sponsorship of Chung Ying Foundation. Pre-orders are welcome.
Bicycle Co. ($E)¥ 5153 EEE /A F]) will hold our first
ever Charity Cycleathon.

Mahjong Tournament

Each participant must raise HK$ 1,500 in sponsorship WHEN: Apr, 2017
to join. Alternatively, patrons may sponsor a student
to participate in this event. Please contact Trustee
Aaron Ho for details.

Following the successful tournaments over the
past two Yyears, we will hold our third annual
fundraising mahjong competition this April.
Details to follow.

Inter-School Talent Show

WHEN: Mar 11, 2017 (Sun) Ipm
WHERE: Rev. Bro. Paul Sun Memorial Hall,
SJACS

Beneficiary schools of the Foundation will be

. . invited to perform at our first ever inter-school
Arts and Calhgraphy Exhibition talent show. We invite students, parents, and
friends to come and offer their support at this

WHEN: Mar 2017 meaningful event.

Alumni, family and friends who are artists are invited
to contribute exhibits, which may be anything from
calligraphy to paintings. Patrons are invited to buy
them. Proceeds will go to the Foundation. Details to
follow.

Ticket prices are:
-$50 for students or parents

-$200 for other guests

-Free of charge for principals, teachers, and
participating students
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For everything is from you, and what we give is what we have from you. (1 Chr 29:14b)
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OTHER EVENTS

Visiting New Beneficiary Schools
Lok Wah Catholic Primary School

Let the children come to me; do not prevent them,
for the kingdom of God belongs to such as these. (Mk 10:14b)




Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation

OTHER EVENTS

@ Rt HE RS

SJACS Prize Giving Day News from Sponsors in the US

SJACS Alumni Dinner in Vancouver

Trustee Receiving Donationsin LA~ New Sports Fund for SJACS

—
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If you love me, you will keep my commandments. (Jn 14:15)
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PEOPLE

— —
— _—
Honorary Advisors

Mr. KOO, Yee Yin, Irving SBS, OBE, JP (Supervisor of SJACS)
Mr. POON, Wing Keung (Principal of SJACS)

Ms. LEE, Choi Yin, Fanny (Supervisor of SJACPS)

Ms. KWOK, Wan (Principal of SJACPS)

Mr. CHAN, Kong Chiu, Kenneth (Past Principal of SJACS)
Mr. YEUNG, Siu Hung, Paul (Past Principal of SJACS)

Mr. LAU, Kwok Fai, Francis ('72, Representative of the Alumni in US West)

Mr. LI, Sing Chung, Matthias ('72, Past Chairman of BPSF)
Mr. WU, Kwok Keung, Andrew (’69)

Honorary Legal Advisor Trustees

Mr. NG, Kwok Yin, Godwin ('72) Mr.

LAM, Kang Hung, Roger (82, Chairman)

Mrs. LI, May Wai Yin

Honorary Auditor br.

Mr. LEE, Ka Leung, Daniel BDO (’76) Mr.
Mr.

. . Mr.

Honorary Editor-In-Chief = w-
Mr. CHAN, Sui Wa, Lester uh
. Mr:
This Newsletter Mr.

Editors: Mr. Gabriel Gallardo ('12), Mr. Andrew Li ('72)
Layout and design: Mr. Renji Wong (’10)

I command you: be strong and steadfast! Do not fear nor be dismayed,

for the LORD, your God, is with you wherever you go. (Jos 1:9)

NG, Man Kin ('81, Secretary)

CHEN, Pak Lam, Sammy (’95)

HUI, Ki Fung, William ('01)

KO, Sheung Yan, Russell ('92)

LI, Chi Sheung, Andrew ('72)

LI, Hon Keung, Daniel ('72)

SHEUNG, Siu Ho, Stephen ('0l)

WU, Chi Cheong, Frederick ('72)
YEUNG, Wai Hung, Peter ('75)

HO, Kin Wing, Aaron (73, Treasurer)




vos RIRRELTHEERR

Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation

AUDITOR'S REPORT

An independent audit of the Foundation’s finances as at 30 June 2015 has been completed.

The report, along with the audited statements of past years, is available on our website at:
http://bpsf.org.hk/index.php/the-annual-audited-financial-statements/

REV. BROTHER PAUL SUN EDUCATION FOUNDATION
(BFEHEEHFT AL

STATEMENT OF COMPREHENSIVE INCOME
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 2015

Notes 2015 2014

HKS HK$
Danations and fund raising events income 5 625,304 458,796
Fund raising events expenses (47,091) (98,897)
Other expenses (7,269) (9,138)
Sponsorship 6 (204,430) (457,800)

Surplus/(deficit) and total comprehensive income for

the year 366,514 (107,039)

REV. BROTHER PAUL SUN EDUCATION FOUNDATION
(FRHEEHERL)

STATEMENT OF FINANCIAL POSITION
AS AT 30 JUNE 2015

Notes 2015 2014
HKS$ HKS$
Assets
Current assets
Scholarship donation receivable 8 80,000 -
Cash and cash equivalents 662,583 279,269
Total assets 742,583 279,269
Liabilities
Current liabilities
Sponsorship payable 109,100 12,300
Total liabilities 109,100 12,300
NET ASSET 633,483 266,969
Funds
General fund 208,214 91,969
Scholarship scheme fund 9 265,000 175,000
Old Boys’ Fund 10 160,269 -
TOTAL FUNDS 633,483 266,969
REV. BROTHER PAUL SUN EDUCATION FOUNDATION
(B EEHT XL
STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN FUND BALANCES
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 2015
General Scholarship 0Old Boys’
Fund Scheme Fund Fund Total
HKS$ HKS$ HKS HKS
(note 9) (note 10)
Balance at 30 June 2013 224,008 150,000 - 374,008
(Deficit) and total comprehensive income for
the year (132,039) 25,000 = (107,039)
Balance at 30 June 2014 91,969 175,000 - 266,969
Surplus and total comprehensive income for
the year 114,245 90,000 162,269 366,514
Transfer of fund 2,000 - (2,000) =
Balance at 30 June 2015 208,214 265,000 160,269 633,483 | B D O

Let us then pursue what leads to peace and to build up one another. (Rm 14:19)
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p Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation

SPONSORS

0y

MR. PETER YIP
CHAIRMAN

BRIGHT SMART GROUP

Repay to Caesar what belongs to Caesar and to God what belongs to God. (Mk 12:17)
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SPONSORS

With Ate Co mya«éwwm

%
Mr. & Mrs. HUI, Sik Wing

SJACS’ 1970

HUI SIK WING&CO., CPA (PRACTISING), CA (SCOTLAND)
S ZES=HIEITE e 3]

: : Special Thanks to
With the Compliments

Of Wong Man Fung
iy

John Hui FAE |
(SJACS'72) Wong Fung Enterprise Ltd.

A good person out of the store of goodness in his heart produces good (Lk 6:45a) 21
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SPONSORS

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF
GENEROUS DONATIONS RECEIVED

from
The Woo FAMILY
in MEMORY of late madam Woo Wong Kwei Fun

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF
GENEROUS DONATIONS RECEIVED

from

Mr. Lam Wai Kuen
in MEEMORY of his late mother Chui Ngan Chiu

[ am with you always, even to the end of the age. (Mt 28:20b)

22
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THANK YOU FOR YOUR DONATION
-

Donations Veceived from Jan 1, 2016 to Pob 30, 2016
for HK$1,000 or more

Heartfelt Gratitude

Chiu Yu Shan Parent of Chiu Ho Wo, Primary Class 1B Dr. Bobby Ling Cherikoff
Frank Lam Mara Tech Dr. Simon Leung NETDRAGON WEBSOFT
Vincent Cheung Lumen Arts Limited Lam Chi Kin

SJACS Students' Association Winnie Shiao

Raphael Ng Daniel LEE 1210]0)
Dr. Gary Mak Pro-Cardio Kent Yee

N e Stephen Sheung

SJACS PTA Mdm Hui

Lee Lap Fai, Steve Wise Torch Investments Siu Moon Tong

Sydney Yeung Dr. Victor Hsue Cancer Care Centre
Fung Lap Chung

Andrew Wu

John Hui

Dr. Gary Leung

Dr. Simon Ma

Peter Yeung

Daniel Cheng Dunwell Enviro-Tech (Holdings) Limited

73 Alumni

Victor Law & Anthony Law

Francis Lam

The Woo Family

Victor Law

Lau Car Wah

Ken Fan KEN FAN & CO.

Ng Man Kin KWOK, NG & CHAN

Kate Lam

Chadwick Mok Carefree Finance Co. Limited

King Tong

Richard Wong

Paul Cheung

Dr. Edmund Li Hong Kong Design Centre

Dr. Lai Kang Yu

[ am with you always, even to the end of the age. (Mt 28:20b) 23



DONATIONS

HREHNEETIBARS

BHEBEE " A ERBEIHEEE , PIRE /R » BBEZLTRIGUIBEHFE
"RERELTHEES ) fEZIRITFO (FO5REHS - 808-728638-001) - FATEIELL
RIERGEFHEETHE rogerlam@bpsf.org.hk B {EEZE (852) 2325-2358 ¢ JRAJEF T E
R FRAGR SLREH /B KB 4655 © S5 T ARRELTHEBES , W o

SRR T RIRHREER

We would like to invite friends and alumni who wish to donate to the Foundation to make
a deposit to the “Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation” (HSBC bank account
number 808-728638-001), fill in the form below, and email it to rogerlam@pbpsf.org.hk or
fax it to (852) 2325-2358. You may also mail a check and the form to 46 New Clear Water
Bay Road, addressed to the Rev. Brother Paul Sun Education Foundation.

Thank you for your generous support!

Name: Year of graduation:

Ha - BEEFH

Email: Class of: Form 5/Form 6/ Form 7/
EHL : AR - Other:

Phone:

TG -

Address:

Motk

| would like to donate: ] HK$500 ] HK$1,000

TRFRRES - ] HK$5,000 [ Other:

BREERARRE T HEESRHBRUE (AIEIRAE) -

Donors will be given a receipt from the Foundation for tax-deduction purposes.

They shall not appear before the LORD empty-handed, but each with his own gift, in proportion to the

blessing which the LORD, your God, has given to you. (Dt 16:16-17)




